
Friday, October 19, 2012

MEAP testing is finished!  The students worked very hard for 5 days!  Thanks for getting them here on time each day.
Mrs. Williams will be lead teaching for the next few weeks.  She is doing an excellent job in our classroom.

Mr. Sobesky’s Snipets: 
Science: A yellow note is attached to explain what is involved with the Tuesday hike.  This is a free trip for parents and students.
Math:  We are working on factors of numbers.  Ask your child to show you a spider factor.
Mrs. Nickels’ Notes:
SPELLING – The entire list of October words is attached!   The final test is October 25th.  

READING – We are working on comprehension skills, building vocabulary and reading strategies.  Students will be bringing home reading homework – please help them with understanding what they are reading.

WEEKLY READING CONTRACT – is attached.  Students should try to read everyday for 30 minutes or more.  Students need to keep track of their reading time and log what they read about on the paper.  Reading contracts are due every Monday.  This is for a grade.  Students need to turn in the contract with whatever minutes they have read each week.  I realize that some days and weeks are busy and you can’t read as much.

RAZ-Kids.com/login – We are using this site to increase our reading comprehension and stamina.  Students may use this site from home.

~Mrs. Nickels’ class username is:  lnickelsd and student number

~Mr. Sobesky’s class username is asobeskyb and student number

WRITING – MEAP writing!  We also wrote an Oreo writing (persuasive) and a comparison essay!  Busy! Busy!
SOCIAL STUDIES –We began learning about our government.  
FIELD TRIPS AND SPECIAL FOURTH GRADE EVENTS

~4th grade hike – Oct. 23rd  – Gun Lake area – 9 AM – 2 PM - FREE
~Lansing Capital/Historical Museum – Nov. 20 – all day

~Shark dissection – Dec. 4 (at Challenger)

~Outdoor Discovery Center – January 29th 
~Wax Museum – Feb. 26 (Challenger gym)

~Science Fair – May ? (pending)
~Bike/Walk Hike around Kentwood – June 4, 2013
These dates are posted on the website nickelsnews.weebly.com – put them on your calendar as well!  We need parent volunteers for all the events and field trips.

~Please feel free to contact us at:

adrian.sobesky@kentwoodps.org
lois.nickels@kentwoodps.org
616-698-2524 #23111 – Mrs. Nickels

616-698-2524 - #23112 – Mr. Sobesky

*Study Island is another website students may access from home.

studyisland.com – KPS( student #) – password is champ

They need to go to 3rd grade – English/LA or Math.

Thanks for signing the planner each day!  We are trying to teach organization and responsibility!  Enjoy your weekend! (
Smencils are here!  There are new smelly scents this year!  They are still $1 each – the money will go for field trip costs.  More information to follow next week!  

